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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

  

Allan Garcia Jr. – Dante Garcia’s Nephew          Jose Garcia 

Rod Orlsen – Dante Garcia’s Brother-in-Law          Carmen Sandra      
 

 

   Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney operation)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica – (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 
 

Keri Connell (cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Daughter 

Manuel Efrain Cevallos (health) – Benjamin Servin’s Father-in-Law 

Benjamin Servin’s Father     Xavier Arroyo (pneumonia) – Benjamin Servin’s Friend 

Corazon Golini     Mark Hicks     Kay Peterson     Carrie 

Toni Cholewinski     Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

            Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods,  

Patricia Cambell (stroke) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Linda Dyle (cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver     Evelyn Banks (recently widowed)     
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

  

Brother Knights; 

 

Ready the way of the Lord 
 

 As 2021 comes to a close, it does so at great speed, without slowing down whatsoever.  

 December is the month of anticipation and preparation.  Anticipation of the celebration of the birth 

of Christ, and preparation for all the events and family activities that lead up to that event.  In the 

midst of all this hustle and bustle, let us remember also to prepare are hearts for the Good News of 

the Gospel and seek out ways where we can serve our neighbor, especially our neighbors who have 

fallen upon hard times.  A little kindness in this busy season goes a long way and is much 

appreciated. 

 

 As the COVID threat is more diminished this year compared to last year, it will give us a 

better chance to reconnect with each other so we should make the most of it.  One good example of 

reconnecting was our Corporate Communion and brunch on October 31st.  That was a wonderful 

event where we could show our presence together in the church and then get together for some social 

activity afterward.  Please consider joining us on the next month with a 5th Sunday.  Also, please 

plan to join us at our Christmas Party on Saturday December 4th at 6 pm in the Hall.  This is always 

a fun event with good food, Santa, and a gift exchange game. 

 

 Finally, keep in mind that in January and February we will have many activities to 

participate in so be ready to join us.  Virtual Bible Study will resume at 7 pm on Tuesdays.  We will 

help Deacon Jerry's clothing drive on Jan 8-9 and 15-16.  There is Clergy Night on January 28th and 

the Men's Retreat on January 28-30.  We are also working on the "Unplanned" movie fundraiser in 

January and a Casino Bus trip in February and other events yet to be determined.  There is no 

slowing down this Council. 

 

Have a Blessed Christmas. 

   

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

 



 

 

Through The Eyes of a Child 
 

 After telling her children the Christmas story about the birth of Jesus and the Peace and Joy 

He would bring for us all, Mrs. Emma a third grade teacher gave her class an assignment for the 

weekend. They were to draw a picture of what Peace and Joy meant to them. She knew that with 

Christmas right around the corner she would be getting a lot of pictures of their wish lists, toys, and 

candy canes but thought it would make a good topic for discussion when they returned on Monday. 

She collected their pictures as they came in after their weekend. She was excited to see the 

enjoyment the children were having as they went through each picture. When they got to the last one 

the children fell silent. It was simply a drawing of a hand. Then they began to guess, “Was it a 

picture of a police man’s hand? They help everyone.” “Was it a picture of a doctor?” They help 

people to. “Maybe a farmer, he grows our food. “They were running out of guesses just when the 

bell rang and they all ran outside for playtime. Everyone except David. He walked up to Mrs. 

Emma’s desk and quietly said “It’s your hand Mrs. Emma,” then he smiled and ran outside. She was 

overwhelmed as she thought about what David had said. Every day when she went out into the yard 

with the children he would quietly walk over and take her hand and they would walk together across 

the grass. To think that taking his little hand in hers everyday would give him such Peace and Joy. 

Her heart was overflowing as she walked outside where David was waiting for her. This time she 

bent down and hugged him with tears in her eyes and a hand on her heart. Then she took his hand 

and they went for their walk across the grass………..  

 

 You don’t always have to climb the highest mountain or wish for a private island somewhere 

to find Peace and Joy. Sometimes it can be found in the most unexpected places. A baby was born at 

a time of unrest and fear, but the angels said “Fear not I bring you good news of great joy. A savior, 

who is Christ the Lord.” “Glory to God in the highest, and Peace on earth, good will toward 

men.”(Luke 1:9-14) A tiny baby born during a time of fear and unrest, and a teacher’s hand as seen 

by a small child. Sometimes Peace and Joy can be found in the most unexpected places. Wishing you 

Peace and Joy this Christmas Season. 
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Brother Knights, 

 

 Hope all are well happy to see cooler weather coming that means riding season. Wishing you 

all a MERRY CHRISTMAS! 

 

Dec. 3rd H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 7:30 am 

Dec  4th H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:00 am / Christmas Party 6:00 pm 

Dec. 16th Officers Meeting 7:00pm 

Dec. 17th H.O.P.E.  Food Bagging 7:30 am 

Dec. 18th H.O.P.E. Food Distribution 7:00 am 

Dec. 22nd General Meeting 6:30 Social / Meeting 7:00pm 

Dec. 25th MERRY CHRISTMAS  

Dec. 31st New Year’s Eve 
 

Vivat Jesus  

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Brian Cota 

Dante Garcia     David Dunn     Felipe Fernandez     Rick Tkach GK     Kevin Connell     Peter Le 

David Hallum     Frank Faecke     Curtus Fuller     Benjamin Servin     Jerome Costa 

                                                             Mark McEniry     Brian Cota     Rolly Arenz PGK, DD 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I hope to see you all at our Christmas Party at 6:00 PM on December 4th in the Church Hall. 

Rumor has it that Santa will be making an appearance for the kids.  

 

 A copy of the Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity form will be sent out next week via 

email from Knights of Columbus. The documentation provided from these surveys is important for 

Supreme Council to maintain 501(c) (3) Charitable Organization status.  Please complete this form 

and return it with your 2021 dues by January 15th.  Remember to count the hours for other family 

members or friends who worked with you. 

 

 This month I will be sending out the membership dues notices for 2022, via email.  If you 

want a printed copy mailed to you, please let me know before December 15th. 

Please pay by December 31, 2021 to be entered into a drawing to be held at our January Member 

Meeting, with winner having his dues refunded.  Last year’s winner was Tim Fitzpatrick, who joined 

our Council in 1989. 

 

 I hope to see you all at our December Member Meeting on the 24th. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Nicholas Beadel 11/3 Fr. Floi Moren 11/7 Jeff Giacomi 11/5 

Cesar Moreno 12/4 George O’Hara 12/4 Gary Moore 12/5 

Anthony Galvan 12/6 Lloyd Duronslet PGK 12/8 Adam Schuster 12/8 

Leo Fernandez 12/10 Jason Roberts 12/10 Daniel Garcia 12/11 

Louie Chavez 12/15 George Del Hierro 12/17 George Kubeck 12/18 

Fr. Mark Cruz 12/22 Robert Wert 12/23 Jesus Ordanza 12/25 

                                                Wayne Diulio 12/28  

 

mailto:mmercer38@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 

 

 
  

  

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

4th CHRISTMAS PARTY – Church Hall 6:00 PM 

7th PEARL HARBOR REMEMBERANCE DAY” 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

15th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM  

25th “CHRISTMAS” 

31st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

31st “NEW YEAR’S EVE” 

 

1st “NEW YEAR’S DAY”  

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

8th & 9th CLOTHING DRIVE After Masses 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

15th & 16th CLOTHING DRIVE After Masses 

17th “MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DAY” 

20th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

26th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 

28th CLERGY NIGHT 

28th-30th MEN’S RETREAT – Mater Dolorosa 



 

 
 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 This month we added 2 more new members, Curtis Fuller and Glen Malig. Both completed 

their Charity, Unity and Fraternity Exemplification on November 11 at St. Vincent De Paul Church 

in Huntington Beach. Curtis serves the church as a Lecturer and married to Anita who is the head of 

the Right to Life Ministry. Glen Lives in Cerritos with his wife Janet, has an Eagle Scout son. Both 

are very active with Troop 660 as an Assistant Scoutmaster and Janet as the past Committee 

Chairman. Please them a warm welcome when you meet them. 

 

 Every day is a recruitment day. We need 5 more new members to be eligible as a Star 

Council for this Fraternal Year. Keep an eye on new candidates. 

 

 The State and Supreme Council has made it easy to join. By using the code 

“McGivney2020”, the membership due is free for the next 12 months. Scan the QR Code below to 

join. Make sure they key in “8599” for the desired council and “St. Irenaeus” as the desired council 

and make sure check the box (Yes) to allow contact by the council. 

 

 Do you know that we have our own Facebook page, “Knights of Columbus 8599”? Check 

on “Like” and “Following”. If there is anything you want posted, please send me the article of 

photos. Share the page with your friends. Help us promote our council. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Rolly Arenz 

Acting Membership Director 

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

                

EMBRACING GOD’S GIFT OF HOPE 
By 

FRANK FAECKE 

 

 On Sunday, November 7, 2021, brother knight Carlos Ramirez and I travelled to Mater 

Dolorosa Passionist Retreat Center, Sierra Madre, California for a Captains’ Meeting. In the parking 

lot that afternoon we were first greeted by three or four young grazing deer, a typical sight for this 

peaceful place.  

 

 The title for this article is the theme for the January 28-30, 2022 Men’s Retreat. The six 

member preaching team “will explore what Hope means to us covering a wide range of topics, 

including scripture, tradition, and the spiritual meaning of Hope and how it affects our lives.” They 

have made it completely safe from COVID-19 or variants! 

 

 Mater Dolorosa is a special place nestled in the foothills of the Sierra Madre Mountains. 

They have several acres to explore on foot paths or private roads. The outdoor Stations of the Cross 

with bronze statues of Jesus and the apostles in the Garden are striking! Several years ago I 

discovered the beautiful Mother of Sorrows Garden below the outdoor stations. Since then I have 

prayed the simple Devotion to the Seven Sorrows of Mary daily. (You’ll find this prayer card on our 

Knights of Columbus table.) 

 

 Carlos and I invite all men of St. Irenaeus to join us from Friday, January 28 at 3pm to 

Sunday mass on January 30 at 11:30am. If you don’t drive, we’ll form car pools. We will slow down 

from our busy lives, enjoy five delicious meals, have our own room with shower for two nights, and 

have ample time for confession, spiritual direction, and personal reflection. 

  

 At St. Irenaeus on the Knights of Columbus table located to the left as you enter through the 

front of the church you will find brochures with all the details of the retreat and how to register 

online at https://materdolorosa.org/events/category/retreats/weekend/list or by calling Nancy Boldt, 

Weekend Retreat Coordinator: 626-355-7188, extension 133. Carlos Ramirez can be reached at 714-

827-6216 or ctramirez.cr@gmail.com. Remember what Padre Pio told us, “Pray, Hope and don’t 

worry.” See you there!       

                                                        
 

 

Fran\\\ 

 Recorder 
 

https://materdolorosa.org/events/category/retreats/weekend/list
mailto:ctramirez.cr@gmail.com


 

   

 
 

 

 

Life Center of Santa Ana 
(Continued From November Issue) 

 

 We have had mothers call us to inquire about getting married to their boyfriends because 

they want to do the right thing before their babies are born.  We have had a mother who miscarried 

her baby at twenty weeks call us to ask about a proper burial for her baby.   

 

 Every time we get a phone call from one of our mothers about the sacraments, we reach out 

to the Catholic Church and connect them with our mothers.  There’s no doubt that our clients feel 

safe in asking our team and their mentors these questions about the sacraments, rather than randomly 

calling a church themselves to inquire.   

 

 We give thanks and praise to God because in the next few months, our Life Center will be 

moving to the same complex as our ultrasound provider, Prenatal Life Imaging.  Wearing our servant 

aprons, our team will literally be able to shepherd our mothers over to their ultrasound appointments 

from our Life Center.  

 

 In Walking With Moms, our Life Center has great plans to continue building the Kingdom of 

God.  Our new location will have an event space where we will be able to host Bible studies for our 

mothers and offer classes on love and responsibility, chastity, natural family planning, theology of 

the body, parenting and so much more.  Unless our mothers know that their dignity comes from God 

and that He has a perfect plan for them and their bodies, they will continue to repeat the very 

behaviors that harm their souls and the souls of their children. 

 

 If you have read this article, we invite you to join us in our mission of Walking With Moms.  

Maybe you know a woman rooted in her faith who would like to volunteer to be a mentor.  Or, 

perhaps you can make a donation to our Life Center.  Our website is currently being changed from 

www.lifecenterofsantaana.com to www.lifecenterofsantaana.org.   

 

Megan Morris 

Coordinator, Life Center of Santa Ana 

Shepherd, Holy Family Respect Life 

714-262-6937 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.lifecenterofsantaana.com/
http://www.lifecenterofsantaana.org/


 

 

Christmas Party 
December 4 2021 – 6:00 PM 

St. Irenaeus Church Hall 

Those Families with Names starting with A to M 

Bring a Main Dish 

Those Families with Name starting with N to Z 

Bring a Salad and or Desert 

All members their wives, girlfriends, their children & grandchildren are welcome. 

 
Those being children - We will be getting a visit from Santa. 

Bring a wrapped gift ($10-$15) with their name on it 

for Santa to hand out. 

 

We will also be holding a gift swap game for the adults. 

Those planning on participating in the fun game bring a wrapped gift ($10-$15) 

See You There! 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Open 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


